
GRAND RAPIDS CHARTER TOWNSHIP 

SPECIAL TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING 

December 17, 2019 

 

A special meeting of the Grand Rapids Charter Township Board was called to order at 6:15 pm by 

Supervisor Michael DeVries.  The meeting was held in the Township Hall.  The following were present: 

Supervisor Michael DeVries, Clerk Edward Robinette, Treasurer David Van Dyke, and Trustees Vas 

Christopoulos, David Pierangeli, Lee Van Popering, and Philip Yeiter.  There was no one in the audience. 

 

 

1. BRIEF PUBLIC COMMENT.  There was none.   

       

2. DISCUSSION OF DEQ LETTER. 

  

 Supervisor DeVries briefed the board regarding correspondence received from DEQ and Meijer.  

Meijer is requesting permission to drill test wells on Township property to acquire ground water 

samples.  Lee Van Popering, seconded by Philip Yeiter, moved to consider the request at the 

Regular Township Board meeting.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

3. DISCUSSION OF THE SALE OF PROPERTY. 

 

 Supervisor DeVries notified the board of a possible offer on real estate owned by the Township at 

Fulton and Crahen Ave. NE. Discussion was held regarding future plans for the property, possible 

worth, our previous attempt to sell, and whether an offer should be considered.  David Van Dyke, 

seconded by Vas Christopoulos, moved to consider the question at the Regular Township Board 

meeting. The motion passed unanimously. 

 

4. PUBLIC COMMENTS.  There were none. 

 

5. ADJOURNMENT.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:00 pm. 

 

  

 

 

 

Edward J. Robinette, Clerk 

GRAND RAPIDS CHARTER TOWNSHIP 


